Patient Participation Group Meeting
Thursday, 27th February, 2020 at
10:30 at Bawtry Health Centre

Present:
Sir Andrew Buchanan (Chairman) 
Mr Daniel Blakey (Secretary)

Mr Pierre Sagnia 

Mrs Linda Merryweather
Mr Geoffrey Griffiths
	No.
	Item
	Actions

	1
	Apologies

Mrs Astrea Smith

Mrs Susan Uprichard 
	

	
	Minutes

The minutes of the meeting of Wednesday, 3rd April, 2019 were agreed as an accurate record.
	

	2
	Matters Arising
None
	

	3
	Practice News
There have been a number of staff changes to the Reception team.  We have had one member of staff on long term sick since September 2019.  This absence has been covered by recruiting Helen Martin, and by making Paula Dobson a full member of staff.  Joanne Cruickshanks has informed the surgery that she will be looking to leave the surgery next year, and we will likely take the opportunity to merge the reception staff of both sites under a new rota with every member of staff taking a turn down at Blyth.  Moira Hall has also rejoined the practice on Mondays and Fridays.  

We have not as yet been successful in recruiting a replacement for Alison Pinkerton, and therefore we are now beginning to look at a health care assistant.  Joanna Scott has been doing additional clinics to cover the gap in provision, and she has now almost completed her cervical cytology training.  To date, Mrs Pinkerton and Helen Hand (our previous practice nurses) have been helping us out with ad hoc smear clinics.

We have secured Dr Sunil Arigela who will start work with us in April 2020.  He will take over some work from Dr Thomas who will be reducing her hours at around the same time.  He will likely be working Wednesdays and Fridays.

Mr Blakey enquired of the PPG whether they were happy with the way in which patients are treated by the receptionists.  All confirmed that they were very happy with the receptionists’ manner and the way in which they looked after patients.  Mr Griffiths did mention that he has on a couple of occasions spoken to different receptionists who have not always said the same thing. 


	ACTION – Mr Blakey to make sure all receptionists are familiar with practice protocols to ensure uniformity of message.


	4
	Patient Survey
The practice began a Practice Survey last year, although this did not come to fruition.  We will therefore proceed with one this year.  The same template shall be used, with a view to get between 5-10% of the practice population to respond.  This will equate to 150-300 completed surveys.  Mr Griffiths suggested including a preamble to explain the purpose of the survey, and also to make sure that all the information gathered is going to be used.
	ACTION – Mr Blakey to amend survey and send to members before implementing.


	5
	2019-20 Flu Season
Over 65s


668 (73%)
583 (72%)


Under 65s at risk

142 (44%)
314 (47%)

Pregnant patients

  13 (34%)
  14 (51%)

Children


  24 (39%)
  24 (45%)

	

	6
	New Work
None


	

	7
	Any Other Business

Mr Sagnia suggested holding an open day (potentially at the library) where people can learn about the practice.

Mr Blakey advised the PPG of the provision of a Social Prescriber under the Primary Care Network who will be based at Larwood Surgery, but who will accept referrals from our practice.  She will deal with social isolation, debt management, etc.


	

	8
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
Thursday, 4th June, 2020 at 10:30

	


